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Introduction 

1. The remainder of the epistle to the Colossians names individuals who were with Paul in Rome, 
some of whom were familiar to the church.   

a. More than a list of unpronounceable names of people long dead, they illustrate the principles 
that teach believers how they are to live for Christ. 

c. Today we consider the first name, Tychicus, who was used to take this letter to the Colossian 
church. 

2. Tychicus (“fateful”) is mentioned five times in the New Testament. 

a. In Acts 20:4 he is listed with the Gentile believers who were accompanying Paul to Jerusalem 
with the offering to help the needy saints in Judea. Tychicus was from Asia Minor, probably 
Ephesus. 

b. Besides our text and the sister reference in Ephesians, he is also mentioned in Titus 3:12 and 2 
Tim. 4:12 as the one whom Paul was sending to Crete and to Ephesus respectively.  

3. The main underlying lesson to take from these associates of Paul and servants of the gospel is 
that they are products of discipleship. 

a. Jesus instructed the disciples that the business of the church in the gospel age was that of 
making disciples (Matt. 28:16-20). 

b. The modern church member sees discipleship as a goal for more serious believers but not 
necessarily for oneself. 

c. The NT, however, sees it as necessary. There is no such thing as a non-disciple Christian 
(Matthew 16: 24).  

4. Tychicus is a splendid example of what a disciple should be. 

a. Paul introduces him with high praise.  

b. Paul charges him with great responsibility. 

1) Delivering Paul’s letters to Colossae, Ephesus, and Philemon 

2) Returning a runaway slave to his owner 

3) Reporting on Paul’s circumstances 

4) Teaching and explaining the letters to their recipients. 

I. A Beloved Brother  

1. What does it mean to be “beloved?”  

a. All three descriptive phrases are governed by the final clause, “in the Lord.” Thus, Tychicus 
was beloved in the Lord. 

b. Tychicus was not just a lovable guy—easy to love. 

1) Beloved refers to his status as loved by God (an object of divine choice; Deut. 7:6-9; John 
13:1) and not for anything in the one loved. 

2) This status is the foundation of joyful service to Christ, not earning His love, but a response 
to it (see Deut. 6, 7; comp. John 14-16). 

2. “Brother” refers to his place in the communion of the saints (Heb. 2:11; 12, 17). 



a. He was a friend of Paul’s, but he was a brother by virtue of his relationship to Christ. 

b. Used dozens of times in the NT, brother is the standard reference to those who belong to 
Jesus Christ by faith. 

3. This designation, beloved brother, forms the foundation and authority for the second 
designation: 

II. A Faithful Minister 

1. Tychicus was a minister (diakonos) of Christ and the gospel. 

a. Ministry (service) arises from one’s longing to honor Christ by working for His glory. 

b. It is not a title (deacon); it is doing something for the kingdom. 

c. The parable of the talents illustrates the proper attitude of a servant (Matt. 24:14-30)—
entering the joy of the Lord. 

2. “Faithful” modifies minister and describes the character of his service. 

a. Paul knew that he could count on Tychicus to accomplish the task given him (v. 8). 

b. Faithfulness focuses on the goal, disregarding the hardships and inconveniences that lie in the 
way. 

3. Faithful minister marks the character of the third designation: 

III. A Fellow Slave 

1. “Fellow servant” is one word in Greek: sundoulos. 

a. Sadly, as we have already observed, the Greek term doulos is not translated correctly into 
English because we do not want to be slaves, but that is exactly what we are. 

b. Perhaps the reason so few believers are disciples is because they will not be slaves of Christ 
(Luke 14:30).  

c. Christ was willing to become a slave in order to save His own (Phil. 2:7). 

2. Paul saw himself as a slave of Christ and Tychicus as a fellow slave.  

a. Accepting and understanding one’s place as a slave will go a long way to attitude adjustment in 
our service to Christ and one another. 

b. Whether we like it or not, our lives are given to the service of someone or something, either 
sin or Christ. 

In light of this passage, we need to ask— 

1. Are you trying to earn Christ’s love by what you do? 

2. Do you think the Lord does not love you when you fail Him? 

3. Are you a faithful minister of the kingdom? 

4. Is your service for Christ a celebration of your joy and gratitude for His love, grace, and blessing 
in your life? 


